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UPDATE ON CYBERSECURITY INCIDENT AND  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF UNAUDITED CONSOLIDATED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR 

THE SIX MONTHS ENDED 30 JUNE 2025 
 
 

The Board of Directors (“Board”) of Uni-Asia Group Limited (the “Company”, and together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) refers to the Company’s announcements dated 14 July 2025 and 1 August 2025. 
As previously announced, the Group was subject to a cybersecurity incident (the “Incident”) where an 
unknown party had gained unauthorised access to the information technology server of a member of the 
Group, resulting in such member being unable to access its data housed in the server (the “Blocked Data”). 
 
The Board wishes to announce that it has recovered the Group’s accounting data from an alternative source 
and expects to announce the Group’s unaudited consolidated financial statements for the six months ended 
30 June 2025 on or before 30 September 2025. This is in compliance with the grant by the Singapore 
Exchange Regulation for an extension of time till 12 November 2025 to comply with Rule 705(3)(b) of the 
Listing Manual of the Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited. 
 
Other than the accounting data that has been recovered from an alternative source, the remaining Blocked 
Data is not critical to the Group’s operations and the Company does not expect any further material impact 
to the Group’s day-to day business operations  
 
The Company is continuing its efforts to address the Incident and restore access to the rest of the Blocked 
Data, where appropriate. The Group is also exploring a cost-effective approach to strengthen its 
cybersecurity systems, which will be put in place in due course.  

 

 
For and on behalf of  
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